
North Texas Corvette Club 

Meeting Minutes  

September 2, 2022 

Call to order 

A meeting of The North Texas Corvette Club was held at James Wood Chevrolet in Denton on 

September 2, 2022. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Lloyd Hensley in the absence of club President Tom 

Prohaska.     

New member Loy Warren from Argyle was introduced and welcomed. 

Approval of minutes 
The August 2022 meeting minutes were read and Tom Potts moved that they minutes be accepted as 

read, with John Helmers seconding the motion.  

 

Reports 

 

Treasurer Report 

In the absence of Treasurer Cindy Smith, Kay Pace gave a brief report.  The Club was reminded that the 

books are always open for review by club members at any time. 

Membership Chair Report 

Kay Pace reported that we have 4 new members, bringing our membership to 100 active members.  

New members are Jim and Lisa Biggerstaff from Denton and Ben and Teresa Duran from Oak 

Point.  She also reminded all that new members should use the new 2022 Application and submit with 

dues of $50 per car to treasurer Cindy Smith. 

 

Sunshine Committee Chair Report 

Lynn Hellmers had nothing to report  

Merchandise Chair Report 

Shirley Hensley reviewed ordering procedures and instructions for embroidery requests for any items.  

She recommended purchasing any item of choice and bring to her to have the club emblem 

embroidered on it. 

 



Page 2 

National Corvette Museum (NCM) Ambassador Report 

John Hellmers discussed the 28th anniversary of the museum at which the Club will be represented by 

Doug Light.  He also reminded the club that we need to start preparing for the 30th anniversary coming 

up in two years.  He will check into joining the East Texas Caravan which has activities planned along 

the route.   

Lynn Hellmers highly recommended attending the Museum in Motion tours.  John encouraged 

members to join the Museum and to check into their insurance program. 

   

 

Activities Chair Report 

Brandee Platke presented upcoming events, listed on the Club website’s Activities Calendar, and 

encouraged participation.  The next MTM (Meet the Members) will be at the Platke’s on November 19. 

Communications  Report 

Betty Shores reported on the website activity and new items posted. 

Executive Committee Report 

(There were no updates from the Executive Committee) 

Old Business   

 

Christmas Party: 

Lloyd and Betty Hensley discussed catering costs for the Christmas Party. 

Dan Pace confirmed the room in Lakeview Ranch has been reserved for the party. 

Time for the party was discussed; 5:00 pm was suggested. 

The Platke’s son is working on a playlist. 

 

New Business 

There was no new business. 

 

Announcements 

Dave Nelson won the 50/50 pot of $27.00. 
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Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

 

 

Donna Robinson   
Secretary  Date of approval 

 


